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Dear Subscriber:

As a subscriber to Bifocal, e-Journal of the ABA Commission on Law and Aging, you are being sent this exclusive sneak peek of an
article from the December 2015 issue.

Sneak Peek

By Susan P. Shapiro

As hundreds of thousands of physicians stand poised to counsel tens of millions of Americans under Medicare, it is appropriate to
reflect on the legacy of advance directives and ask how practitioners might best serve their patients as they anticipate life's end.
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